
HCS#2 HB 1524 -- MAINTENANCE OF PRIVATE ROADS

SPONSOR:  Weter (Phillips)

COMMITTEE ACTION:  Voted "do pass by consent" by the Committee on
Rural Community Development by a vote of 10 to 0.

This substitute specifies that when adjoining homeowners who have
an easement or benefitted homeowners for any private road subject
to the use of more than one homeowner, in the absence of a prior
order or written agreement for the maintenance of the road, are
unable to agree in writing upon a plan for the maintenance,
repair, or improvement of the private road, one or more of the
homeowners may petition the circuit court for an order
establishing a plan of maintenance.  The cost of the plan must be
apportioned among the homeowners according to the use and benefit
to the residential property benefitted by the access as mutually
agreed by the homeowners or as ordered by the court.  The court
may order a plan or may appoint disinterested commissioners to
determine a plan and the apportionment of costs.  Any agreement
executed by all owners for, or final order approving, a plan of
maintenance must be recorded with the county recorder of deeds. 
One or more adjoining landowners or holders of an easement to use
a private road may bring an action to enforce the maintenance
plan, whether as mutually agreed or as ordered by the court.  A
private road does not include any road that is owned by the
United States, the State of Missouri, or any political entity,
instrumentality, or agency of the state.  The provisions of the
substitute do not apply to any land or property owned or operated
by a railroad regulated by the Federal Railroad Administration.

FISCAL NOTE:  No impact on state funds in FY 2013, FY 2014, and
FY 2015. 

PROPONENTS:  Supporters say that the bill will make it easier for
borrowers to find loans and will help improve the real estate
market because individuals will know that a private road to their
property or property that they are interested in purchasing will
be properly maintained.

Testifying for the bill were Representative Philips; Missouri
Land Title Association; and Missouri Bankers Association.

OPPONENTS:  There was no opposition voiced to the committee.

OTHERS:  Others testifying on the bill say that it will help
improve the real estate market because individuals will be sure
that a private road will be kept up.

Testifying on the bill was Missouri Association of Realtors.
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